
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

PRESS RELEASE 

ITALIAN CRUISE DAY: The third edition of Italian Cruise Day - a forum 

on the Italian cruise industry conceived by Risposte Turismo – took 

place on Friday, October 25 in Livorno. 

 

 

The research report "Italian Cruise Watch 2013" was presented: after 

the growth of passengers handled in Italian ports expected for 2013 

(5.1%), the first forecasts for 2014 show a contraction of 6.9%. 

 

 
With the first half of 2013 marked by a strong growth in the number of passengers handled (- 
embarkations, disembarkations and transits) in Italian cruise ports compared to the same period 
in 2012 and a 2013 which, according to estimates, will close again with a very positive result. 
For 2014 a contraction is expected mainly due to the moving of some ships from the 
Mediterranean to other areas of the world cruise map. 
 
These are, in summary, some of the main data contained in “Italian Cruise Watch 2013”, the 
research report on the cruise sector curated by Risposte Turismo. Francesco di Cesare, 
President of Risposte Turismo, presented the report on Friday, October 25 during the opening 
of Italian Cruise Day, the only forum dedicated to the Italian cruise industry conceived and 
organised by Risposte Turismo and planned this year in partnership with the Chamber of 
Commerce of Livorno. 
 
In particular, after the 16.5% increase recorded in the first half of 2013 compared to the same 
period in 2012 (about 4.42 million against 3.8 million), and a closing of the current year 
estimated at a growth of 5.1% compared to last year (about 11.44 million against approximately 
10.9 million), the first forecasts for 2014 show a decline of 6.9% in the number of passengers 
handled in Italian ports compared with the estimates for 2013. 
 
If this forecast is confirmed, in 2014 passengers embarkations, disembarkations and transits in 
national ports will be about 10.65 million and there will be 4,772 cruise calls compared to the 
estimated 5,235 by the end of 2013 (-8.8%). 
 
The data are the result of the projection made by Risposte Turismo based on the forecasts of 24 
Italian cruise ports. Ports which, overall, in 2012 handled 95% of total passengers. 
 
The study also analysed other aspects related to the economy of the cruise sector. With regard 
to infrastructure the study highlights growth in the number of national cruise terminals, going 
from 38 in 2012 to 41 in 2013, with a forecast of growth for 2014 of another 7 terminals. 
 
With respect to the 2013 estimates and the forecasts for 2014 relative to the turnover of travel 
agents generated from cruises alone, the research report produced by Risposte Turismo shows 
a very optimistic trend. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

In fact, 75% of those interviewed estimated an increase or no change in business for the end of 
2013. With regard to forecasts for 2014 the percentage increased by approximately 15 
percentage points to 89.8% (reference sample: 173 agencies). 
 
Italian Cruise Watch 2013 also analysed the main factors influencing customer choice for the 
current year with regard to the cruise product, again according to the travel agents interviewed 
 
With respect to 2012 the first two positions in the classifications are unchanged, with 
"satisfaction with cruises already done" in the first place (61.3%), followed by "discounts, 
promotions, and overall cost of the cruise" (58.4%), while "originality of destinations proposed" 
(28.9%) in third place, bearing testimony to the growing importance of the itinerary in purchasing 
a cruise trip. 
 
Italian Cruise Watch 2013 concludes with an in-depth monograph dedicated to river cruise 
tourism, a niche for the Italian market, but as indicated in the report, worldwide there are nearly 
300 cruise ships for a total of over 40 thousand lower berths. 
 
The main sponsors of the event are Generali Italia, SIAT and Wärtsilä Italia. 
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